
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	October	2,	2017	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	October	2,	2017.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Emre	Celebi,	Pat	
Desrochers,	Carl	Frederickson,	Ramesh	Garimella,	Uma	Garimella,	Brent	Hill.	Guests:	Aimee	Poynter,	
CNSM	Development	Officer.	

Agenda	Items:	

1. Minutes	from	August	28,	2017	meeting	approved	with	minor	revisions.	
2. Dean	Addison	let	Chairs	know	that	the	CNSM	Zero	Based	Budget	training	session	was	schedule	for	

October	16th	in	McCastlain	025B	from	1-3pm.	Chairs	will	have	two	weeks	to	enter	budget	after	
training	and	need	to	show	where	monies	are	being	spent,	i.e.	travel,	visiting	positions,	etc.	This	
process	will	help	in	developing	adequate	budgets	for	operations	through	a	reallocation	of	existing	
funds.	

3. Ginny	Adams	reported	on	the	AP	Score	meeting	she	attended	and	will	send	out	an	electronic	copy	
of	the	data	she	received.	Discussion	followed	on	the	statewide	standard	for	acceptable	scores	and	
the	need	to	have	strong	representatives	from	the	departments	at	these	meetings.	

4. Dean	Addison	reported	that	the	Governor’s	announcement	regarding	the	new	Cyber	Range	at	UCA	
would	be	at	the	Capitol	on	Wednesday	at	2pm.	The	Governor,	Houston	Davis,	Courtney	Pledger	–	
AETN	Executive	Director,	and	Stephen	Addison	are	the	speakers.	AETN	will	help	develop	
educational	content	and	disseminate	information.	The	Cyber	Range	will	be	housed	in	the	Data	
Center	in	Burdick.			

5. Dean	Addison	attended	the	Engineering	Deans	meeting	in	Fayetteville	on	September	26	and	27th.	



	

	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• No	Report.	

 
Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• Tori	Dunlap	earned	a	2.5-year	AR	INBRE	award	to	support	her	work	on	calcium	binding	proteins.	



	

	

Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• Will	Flatley	has	reached	an	agreement	with	Arkansas	Natural	Heritage	Commission	to	get	funding	
in	the	amount	of	$13,000	for	a	fire	history	project	in	an	ANHC-owned	natural	area	in	Northwest	
Arkansas.	The	project	will	reconstruct	historical	fire	regimes	with	the	intent	of	using	the	
information	to	help	direct	controlled	burns	and	the	restoration	of	shortleaf	pine	woodlands.	

• Steve	O’Connell,	in	partnership	with	the	Arkansas	Geographic	Alliance,	has	a	commitment	from	
GIS	company	ESRI	to	provide	$1,000	in	funding	for	awards	in	the	third	annual	ArcGIS	Online	
Mapp
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